GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 10, 2022                               4:00 PM – 5:15 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771
Present: Vice-Chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Meredith Jenkins, Valerie Frapp, Rick Davis
Absent: Chairman Dale Wiggins, Patricia Cable
Chairman Wiggins was not present.
Vice-Chairman Robin Turner called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Vice-Chairman Turner asked for a motion to approve the agenda for February 10, 2022  
Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Agenda. Meredith Jenkins seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Vice-Chairman Turner asked for a motion to approve the minutes for December 2, 2021. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the minutes.  Meredith Jenkins seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous.
Financial Report/Budget Update
Becky Garland, Financial Officer, was not present. The February financial report will be postponed until the March meeting.
Confirmation of Poll Vote
Vice-Chairman Turner asked for a vote to confirm the telephone Poll approving the contract with “Our State Magazine”. Meredith Jenkins made a motion to approve the confirmation. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Committee Report
Vice-Chairman Turner gave a report on the new digital display sign for the Visitor Center. He stated that he has engaged an architect to do the basic drawings for the sign. He explained that the sign is made-up of two components: the electrical - digital display and the bricks and mortar – sign structure. The structure will be put out to local contractors for pricing. Rick Davis made a motion to move forward with the project. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Director’s Report: Daniel Allison
Director Allison asked Chelsea and Hunter Turner to update the Board about our social media marketing program.
They recapped our previous social media strategy and efforts. She explained that our previous social media strategy was to have the potential visitor picture themselves in Graham County. Then our next strategy was to begin communicating how to enjoy Graham County by illustrating how to do Graham County.
Chelsey stated that this year has been a really transformative one for Graham County, and she continued by saying “Your good work has generated a lot of publicity and recognition for the county. It has inspired guests to explore Graham County and to stay here longer.”
Chelsey then told the Board that after a meeting about how to elevate our social media efforts to the next level, Daniel asked us to contact Brooks Bennett, an Emmy award winning videographer, to see if he might return to Graham County to film some PBS- quality documentaries for Travel and Tourism. The theme of the new video campaign would be the “Very Best of Graham County”. The campaign’s concept would be to create character-driven documentaries that feature real people enjoying adventures and participating in activities happening in our county. We would create a series of documentaries to help us share with potential visitors the concept of “How to enjoy Graham County” from an actual visitor’s perspective. And would tell these stories in a way that naturally integrates their adventure with where the people are staying, eating, relaxing, and making memories, our audience (future guests) will be able to envision themselves here in Graham County enjoying the activities we film or at least possibly enjoying being a spectator who’s observing the fun and experiencing the emotions vicariously.
Possible subjects include: White Water Kayaking, Mountain Biking/Horseback Riding, A/T Hiking, Hill Climb/Motorsports, Fly Fishing.
After some technical difficulties, Chelsea and Hunter were able to show the Board a video about Hunting Boy Woodcarving, shot and produced by Mr. Bennett. This mini documentary was aired on the NC Public television show “North Carolina Weekend”, and is an example of the excellent work that Mr. Bennett does. 
Chelsea then presented Mr. Bennett’s proposal. This proposal would be to produce a series of four, three to four minute micro documentaries. Packaged with each of the micro documentaries would be a thirty second trailer and a fifteen second tease.  The production cost would be $33,090.00.
The four story ideas recommended were: 1) Tri- Athletes Training 2) Mountain Biking Tsali/Santeetlah Lake Trail/Fontana 3) SCCA Hill Climb 4) Paddling Cheoah River Release.
At the conclusion of the presentation, Board discussion ensued. 
Rick Davis commented that he would like to see more family focused activities and illustrations of “How a family enjoys Graham County”. Several other Board members voiced agreement. Robin Turner stated “extremes are excellent, but how do we show the way to enjoy Graham County adapted to the general family?” Chelsea explained that these story ideas were only suggestions and that the Board would have the opportunity to review any ideas and be in agreement with them. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]After a discussion, the Board agreed to move ahead on a contract with Mr. Bennett; as long as their ideas and input were considered and that at least one of the documentaries was created for the everyday visitor and showed how a family enjoys Graham County as a family. Billy Brown made a motion to go ahead with the contract. Valerie Frapp seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Vice-Chairman Turner explained that there would also need to be an amendment to bring money into the budget to allow for funding of the project. Valerie Frapp made a motion for an amendment. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous.

Director Allison called the Board’s attention to the new visitor center report developed by Jeanette Nichols, Board Secretary. 
Board Discussion/Action
Director Allison brought to the Board some of the subjects that need their discussion and approvals.
1) 2022 Calendar: (Valerie Frapp Committee Chairperson). Ms. Frapp suggested that the calendar be produced in 2023 since it was already February of 2022. The Board was in agreement.
2) Boy Scout Fishing Tournament Sponsorship: Rick Davis made a motion to give the Boy Scouts $1, 000. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
3) “Miatas at the Gap”/”Minis on the Dragon”: Director Allison commented that these organizations always give back to the community and are well worth the $2500 and $3500 that they are given. Valerie Frapp also suggested that the Board make signs to promote and welcome them to Graham County. Meredith Jenkins made a motion to approve the $2500 and $3500. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
4) Heritage Festival Fireworks: In order to insure that there will be fireworks for the Heritage Festival, the Board will need to send a deposit of $6175. (This check is actually a reimbursement grant to Graham County Festivals INC) Rick Davis made a motion to send the deposit. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Great County-Wide Tourism Marketing Plan Update
Rick Davis stated that the first draft of the Marketing plan is out and being reviewed. The plan was sent to all four TDA directors, as well as the GREAT committee members. One of the key findings coming out of this plan is the need for improved communication and strengthened partnerships among all the TDAs in Graham County. The final draft of this plan is will be out in a few weeks for review.
Rick has suggested that Director Allison head up the Destination Marketing Council, since Graham County Travel & Tourism is the largest TDA in the county. 
Public Comments
There were no public comments
New Business
There was no new business
Old Business
There was no old business
Adjourn
Billy Brown made a motion to Adjourn. Meredith Jenkins seconded the motion
Meeting Adjourned at 5:15 pm
                                                                                                                 Next meeting will be March 3, 2022



